
FORM GEN. 160 

Date: 

To: 
Attn: 

From: 

Subject: 

CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE 

January 23, 2020 

Ron Galperin, Controller 
Vijay Singha!, Principal Deputy Controller 

Richard H. Llewellyn, Jr., City Administrative Offic~~ 

TECHNICAL CORRECTION TO THE 2018-2022 MEMORANDUM OF 
UNDERSTANDING NO. 28 (C.F. NO. 19-0387) 

During negotiations for the 2018-2022 Memorandum of Understanding No. 28 
between the City of Los Angeles and the Los Angeles Airport Peace Officers Association 
bargaining for the Los Angeles Municipal Police Officers Representation Unit, agreement was 
reached to pay each bargaining Unit member additional compensation equal to two percent 
(non-pensionable) on a biweekly basis for the duration of the 2020-2021 fiscal year. The 
provision was disclosed in the report to the Executive Employee Relations Committee on March 
22, 2019, and to the City Council on April 10, 2019, but the provision was inadvertently omitted 
from the MOU. 

This technical correction adds the provision to Article 6.0 (Salaries), as follows: 

ARTICLE 6.0 SALARIES AND POST: 

E. Commencing June 21, 2020 (pay period 1 of FY2020-21) and ending June 18, 2021 (pay 
period 26 of FY2020-21 ), each bargaining unit member shall receive additional compensation in 
an amount equivalent to two percent of his/her regular base hourly rate. The additional 
compensation shall be paid biweekly, will be paid as cash and part of regular wages, will be paid 
as an "Adds to Rate", and will be non-pensionable. 

Please contact Paul Girard by email at paul.girard@lacity.org or telephone at (213) 
978-7638 if additional information is needed. 
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c: Daniel Quach, Office of the Controller 
Rosemary Go, Office of the Controller 
Vivienne Swanigan, Office of the City Attorney 
Marshall McClain, President, Los Angeles Airport Peace Officers Association 


